

# Durness Community Council

Durness Village Hall, Smoo, Durness, Sutherland, IV27 4QA

**7pm Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> November 2020 on Zoom**

## **A.G.M. Minutes (Draft)**

### **1. Present:**

Don Campbell (DC) - Chair  
Scott Macpherson (SM) – Vice Chair  
Ron Tucker (RT) - Secretary  
Barbara Sutherland (BS)  
Anita Wilson (AW)  
Ewen MacRae (EM)  
Cllr Hugh Morrison (HM) - (Ex-officio)  
Laura Hamlet – Geopark co-ordinator

Apologies: Sarah Fuller (SF) – Treasurer  
Janet Hollands (JH)

### **2. Minutes of the last AGM 17<sup>th</sup> June 2019 (4<sup>th</sup> November 2019)**

Proposed by SM and DC. Agreed and passed. The minutes of 4th November deemed not relevant.

### **3. Chairman's report**

DC stated it had been a hard year due to the pandemic restrictions. He thanked HM for his help with council money for all the precautions that have been necessary especially when the tourists returned.

The Tourist Information Centre has been lost and the site is in private hands.

The houses in the Square are now complete and occupied. They were delayed due to the pandemic and problems on site.

Car parking is still a serious problem in the whole of Durness.

Sallachy wind farm has also been delayed.

Geopark liaison is good and the Geopod in place.

Small remembrance services were held for VE day, VJ day and Remembrance Day.

DC concluded by thanking all the Committee for their work and support.

### **4. Treasurer's report**

SF had circulated the financial accounts to Committee Members prior to the meeting. As at 31st March 2020, the balance in hand was £2,206.11. These accounts have been checked and certified by Anne Mackenzie.

DC thanked SF for her work throughout the year.

### **5. Election of officers**

HM took the chair for this item.

He thanked all the Committee for their work throughout the year.

Election of the **Chair**; DC was proposed by BS and seconded by SM; all voted in favour.

Election of **Vice-Chair**; SM was proposed by RT and seconded by BS; all voted in favour.

Election of **Secretary**; RT was proposed by AW and seconded by SM; all voted in favour.

Election of **Treasurer**; SF was proposed by RT (who confirmed she was willing to stand again) and seconded by DC; all voted in favour.

HM then handed back the chair to DC.

**6. A.O.B.**

None

**7. Date of next meeting**

Monday 7th June 2021

These minutes were agreed on .....